
 
 
May 2007 
 
 
Dear Head Coach: 
 
Congratulations on your program qualifying for the 2007 IHSAA State Track & Field Championships at 
E.C. (Billy) Hayes Track in the Robert C. Haugh Track Complex.  Indiana University Athletics is excited 
to be a part of this prestigious event in the IHSAA’s second century of championships. 
 
The IU Men’s & Women’s Track & Field program will have student-athletes training for the NCAA 
Division I Track & Field Championships.  By NCAA rule, we cannot have high school and collegiate 
student-athletes practice concurrently.  IU has declared a two-hour window for our collegiate work-outs 
May 28-31.  Thus, the IHSAA Championships practice schedule will be: 
 

Monday, May 28  12 Noon-3:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, May 29  12 Noon-3:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. 
Wednesday, May 30  12 Noon-3:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. 
Thursday, May 31  12 Noon-3:00 p.m. and 5:00 p.m.-9:00 p.m. 
Friday, June 1   8:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon 
Saturday, June 2  8:00 a.m.-12:00 Noon 

 
Indiana University Athletics will have available Gill starting blocks, hurdles, two dual long jump 
approaches and pits, two shot put rings, infield discus ring, one high jump pit and two pole vault pits.  
 
Your team parking for the June 1-2 Championships will be along North Jordan Avenue Extension.  I 
would encourage you to park in that area and enter through the northeast gate (outside the hammer cage) 
for practice much like you will for June 1-2.  The Hayes Track upper parking lot does not hold many cars, 
so help us all by using the North Jordan Extension parking area.  I promise - no parking tickets in the 
area. 
 
Indiana University Athletics is sponsoring a hospitality tent June 1-2 on the plaza level of Armstrong 
Stadium overlooking Hayes Track for all credentialed coaches.  The Indiana Athletics staff looks forward 
to hosting you. 
 
Please e-mail me (ccrabb@indiana.edu) with your planned date of practice.  Hayes Track maps may be 
found on the IHSAA Web Site (www.ihsaa.org).  For Bloomington and IU maps, go to 
www.iuhoosiers.com or www.iub.edu or www.visitbloomington.com. 
 
Again, congratulations on your advancement to the IHSAA State Track & Field Championships.  We’re 
honored to be involved in another IHSAA Championship event. 
 
Most sincerely, 
 
 
 
Charles K. Crabb 
Assistant Athletics Director/Facilities  


